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S LIKE SEX
STORIES


 Collection



Our First
Fuck Party


Lewis was a guy I met on a jobsite " we both worked construction "
He was a master electrician which is what I desired to be.



 



As we became friends he offered to come by my house evenings to
start tutoring me on all the things needed to become an
electrician. I jumped at the chance as a real school would cost way
more than I could afford at the time.



 



He informed me it would take several weeks of working together to
get the education I needed but he was willing to help me obtain my
goal. I asked about his being away from his family. He informed me
he and his wife did not get along all that well and he would be
glad to get out of the house.



 



Lewis started coming by several nights a week so he and my wife got
to know each other and we had a lot of enjoyable evenings together
when the study period was over. We all three seemed to enjoy the
same music and drinks so it made for some very pleasant times.



 



Lewis was a very good looking guy , with a great personality and I
could notice my wife warming up to him. It all started out with me
wanting schooling from Lewis, but the more he was around the more I
wanted to watch him slide his erect cock into my wife's hot juicy
pussy.



 



I had had fantasies for years of watching another man fuck my wife
so I could watch. I tried talking her into swinging, showed her
stories of threeway MFM action, but to no avail. Al being raised in
a church going home would not even consider any sexual activity out
side of her marriage. She told me to get that crazy notion out of
my head as it would never happen.



 



One Sunday afternoon my Lewis dropped by for a visit and we sat
around listening to some good country music. We were having a few
drinks, My wife didn't drink very often so she got a little high
rather quickly. The combination of alcohol and the music made her
loosen up a little and I got the feeling that maybe I could get her
to progress toward some party sex.



 



Lewis was a very good looking guy and I knew he had the hots for my
wife, I had never told him of my desire to watch her fucked by
another man or even mentioned him to her as a man to party with. I
knew she liked him as a friend but doubted if she ever thought of
him sexually.



 



We had both been dancing with her all evening and I could see the
higher she got the looser she was becoming. I could see her lightly
pushing herself into him as they slow danced and I could see the
bulge in Lewis's pants and was sure she was feeling his cock
rubbing against her.



 



Finally I decided it just might be a good time to try for a party
as she was plenty loose and giddy ,I took a deep breath and said
"hey guys why don't we play a game of strip poker and liven this
party up a little" I almost fell over when she said " OK it sounds
like fun, but only down to our underwear not all the way" I said "
fine I'll go for that " at least I'll possibly get a little hint of
having my desires fulfilled.



 



So pushing it forward I suggested an adult version of spin the
bottle instead of the cards as we were all a little drunk and
probably couldn't hang onto the cards and shuffle them. They both
agreed that spin the bottle sounded like fun. I laid out the rules,
since there were only three of us, one would spin the bottle then
whoever it pointed to got to tell one of the other two what they
had to do.



 



Since it was strip spin the bottle the person being told what to do
had to remove another persons article of clothes and to do it in a
way that would be hard to do ( like use only one hand, behind your
back,using feet, teeth, etc.) anything to make it fun and hard to
do.



 



Lucky me I got first choice as the bottle pointed to me, I told
Lewis he had to remove her blouse while they were sitting on the
floor back to back. Since he could not see what he was doing his
hands would come in contact with her perky little tits, an added
bonus was the fact the blouse had lots of very small buttons to
undo so it was going to take a while.



 



I sat and watched as his hands brushed her tits again and again. I
was getting turned on watching him with my wife and I started
rubbing my hard cock, as she saw me rubbing myself a cute little
smile crossed her lips.



 



I got the feeling she was enjoying the touch of his hands. I told
Lewis to be nice now and don't be trying to grab a hand full of her
tits. He just grinned and said " you mean like this " and filled
both his hands with her tits.



 



A soft moan escaped her lips and I watched as she pushed her chest
into his hands, I thought damn I may get my dreams filled after
all, I sure did not expect she would respond like that.Finally he
got the blouse off and the game continued soon we were all down to
just our underwear.



 



My wife said OK games over we are all down to our undies and that
is as far as I'm going. My mind raced for some way to keep things
going So I said " nope not yet we are not even, me and Lewis only
have one piece of clothing on, our shorts you have two items on so
you have to lose one more item to be fair ".



 



She hemmed and hawed a little bit but with a little prodding by
both me and Lewis she finally said " alright let's continue but if
I have to lose one more item you guys do too. " " I said fine but
we will be totally nude, so you have to get that way too." After a
little more pushing she finally agreed.



 



The first spin the bottle pointed at me so I had her remove Lewis's
shorts by being on her knees in front of him and to only use the
thumb of her left hand. She knelled down and started, being right
handed made it a little harder for her as she was pushing and
pulling with one hand trying to get his shorts over his hips I
could see Lewis's cock getting bigger and bigger.



 



Soon she slid his pants off his hips and leaned in toward him to
get a better position to pull the back down, as his shorts slid
over his throbbing cock it flipped up and slapped her under the
chin. We all laughed as Lewis stood there with his hard cock right
in her face and she said "Damn Lewis why did you hit me in the
face" He replied "I was looking for a hole to put it in" We all had
a good laugh over that one.



 



Next I lost my shorts so here we are two totally naked men with
stiff cocks and a hot little babe in her bra and panties. She spun
the bottle and it pointed at me so I told Lewis he had to remove
her tight little bikini panties with his hands behind his back and
use only his teeth.



 



Lewis knelt in front of her starting to try to get hold of her
panties I warned him to not get hold of her skin and bite her cause
if he did she would have to pull her panties up and he would have
to start over, we laughed as Lewis kept trying to get those tight
panties in his teeth without biting her.



 



I could see the passion building in both of them as Lewis tried to
get those panties, of course being a normal man Lewis was taking
full advantage of the situation nuzzling her mound every once in a
while, once he put his mouth fully on her mound and pushed his face
into her pantied little cunt.



 



An ever so slight moan escaped her lips and I watched as she pushed
back into him. It took several minutes for him to get them down and
I kept hearing soft little moans from her as his face kept coming
in contact with her hot little cunt. As he worked her panties down
I could see her swollen and moist lips. Seeing that I knew Lewis
was getting my little wife all hot and bothered. My cock was about
to burst I now new there was a great chance I was at long last get
to watch as my baby is kissed, licked, stroked and fucked by
another man.



 



Finally with nothing but a bra left Dan got to call the shot. He
had My wife sit on a small foot stool and I was to stand behind her
and remove her bra using only two fingers,



 



Lewis sat cross legged on the floor right in front of her and
watched as I tried to remove her bra,I pretended I was having
problems, I could have had it off in seconds. But I d**g it on for
several minutes, my hard cock poking Al in the back, Lewis sitting
on the floor in front of her staring at her juicy little pussy and
stroking his rock hard cock. He was getting hotter by the second
and so was she.



 



She started to slowly open her legs a little and close them back,
then open again I watched as she squirmed on the stool slowly
moving her legs farther and farther apart, giving Lewis a birds eye
view of her hot moist pussy.



 



Finally I popped her bra loose and pulled it off her tits I grabbed
both of her wrists and held her arms above her head, saying there
you go Lewis a nice view of her sweet titties. She didn't seem to
mind and even moved around a little and pushed her chest out
towards Lewis. He took a quick look but his eyes were more or less
glued to her sweet pussy she was still slowly opening and closing
her legs.



 



I asked Lewis if he would like to give her cunt a few licks, he
replied he would love to so I told him to spread her legs and kiss
her pussy. She cried out no!! and closed her legs, Lewis looked at
me and I said "go ahead kiss her hot cunt." Lewis reached down and
gently pulled on her legs I was shocked to see how fast she spread
wide open for him.



 



Lewis started to work on her hot cunt she was moaning and thrusting
into him but at the same time she was trying to get her arms loose
from my grip and saying no! no! no! she fought harder and harder
becoming more and more vocal, telling me to let her go. And to stop
this stupid game NOW!



 



So I decided I'd better let her loose after all I wanted a fun
party not a ****, However all the time she was fighting me she was
thrusting into Lewis's hot mouth. I let go of her wrists and
stepped back expecting her to jump up and start reading me the riot
act, I figured the party was over.



 



What happened next blew me away, I no longer had a hold of my wife
yet her arms were still in the air flailing away as if she was
still being held, still saying no! no! no! but still humping
Lewis's face. She was only fighting me, at the same time spreading
her legs farther and farther apart and humping Lewis harder and
harder.



 



I decided she was so damn hot she was not really aware of what she
was doing, I knelt down, held her in my arms gave her several
kisses and started sucking and kissing her titties, all the while
Lewis is really giving her hot cunt a good going over .I suggested
we all go to the bedroom, my wife huskily breathed " hell yes," she
jumped up from the stool grabbed me and Lewis by the cocks and led
us to the bedroom.



 



She climbed on the bed laid on her back spreading her legs saying,"
come fuck me Lewis. I stood there in shock, never expecting to hear
something like that coming out of my prim and proper little wife.



 



There we were my dream world come true, my hot wife laying on the
bed opening her hot cunt to my best friend. I watched with great
pleasure as Lewis's hard cock slid slowly into her waiting passion
soaked pussy. he held out her arms to me and said " you get the top
for now."



 



Lewis buried his throbbing cock in her juicy cunt slowly stroking
in and out, then as the passion built in both of them he began
thrusting away like a jackhammer, she was shoving her pussy up to
meet every stroke and started having massive orgasms, one after
another. I was totally shocked at how much raging passion she
displayed, all due to a strange cock filling her juicy cunt.



 



Needless to say it was a fantastic night. Lewis and I did any and
every thing to my hot little wife's body that night. I can't tell
you how many times she was fucked but Lewis and I both filled that
hot cunt several times.



 



When it wasn't being fucked it was being licked, kissed, sucked,
fingered We gave every inch of her body all the pleasure we could
muster for over six hours, she took every bit of it never slowing
down. Finally the three of us collapsed in a exhausted heap.



 



I know Al and I never experienced a day like that and Lewis sure as
hell never had. My dream came true BIG TIME!



 



I'm sure my wife learned that night sex was fun and not just a dull
routine for a husband and wife to fall into. She learned you can
have and enjoy sex just for the sake of pleasure. We enjoyed
several years of MFM fun with Lewis, there were times when he was
fucking and sucking her three and four nights a week, two or three
times a month he would be there weekends.



 



So Lewis had my wife's hot little cunt pleasing his cock and my
desires hundreds of times.Once she got into the partying swing it
was much easier to get her with other men, Neither of us really had
much pleasure with couples. Though we tried several times there was
a lack of fulfillment for me, my sexual



desires of wanting to watch her with another man pleasuring her
cunt was a bigger turn on to me than another woman's pussy. Don't
get me wrong I enjoyed them but helping bring my wife's hot body to
multiple climaxes was much more satisfying.








My First
Threesome


I always jump when my phone rings, but I guess that's because I
always have some crazy loud heavy metal ringtone on it. Anyway I
was just about to finish work on Friday when the thing went off and
after recovering from my usual fright I picked it up and saw that
it was Paula calling me.



Paula was the sexy business type. The married 41 year old that I'd
met in the pub and who had totally seduced and dominated me in my
own flat. We'd been having a very casual but extremely fulfilling
relationship for a couple of months now and I was pleasently
expecting her to ask if she could come and keep me company
tonight.



"Hello Paula" I chirped into the phone, "How's you?" "I'm fine
thank you" she replied in her usual well spoken manner, adding,
"I've been talking to a close friend today, Rita, and I was telling
her about what a nice girl you are, so, I thought that if you were
doing nothing better".



"Yeah" I replied eagerly. "

"Well we could come to yours with a bottle or two of wine and have
a girls night in. That's if you don't mind"

"Yeah why not?" I answered. "Say half seven ok? I'll get some
snacks on my way home"

"That's good for me" she purred.

"Cool" I replied. "What should I wear? Casual? Smart? Only I don't
know her"

"Oh just dress how you know I like you to dress. Bye for now"

I smiled and said "Bye" and she was gone, leaving me to wonder what
this Rita was like and would she think I was a bit young and
tarty.



After an easy drive home from work I locked my car up and walked in
the warmth of the evening sun up the path to the lobby that led to
my flat. I went straight up the stairs and, looking at the time as
I entered, saw that I had just over a hour to get ready and get a
few snacks together.



I did the latter first and popped them into the fridge before
taking a shower, "Hmm. This could be bloody good" I said to myself
as the hot water cascaded down and my right hand slipped between my
thighs and parted my labia. Time though was short and as I had to
dry my hair, get dressed and do my make up I decided against
masturbating in the shower and put my mind towards what to
wear.



Ten minutes later and I was out of the shower and drying myself
off. As I dried my hair my mind was made up. I was going for my
favourite colour. I finshed drying my hair and made my face up,
smokey eyes and dark red lipstick over a mid tanned foundation as I
didn't want to look too goth..  



"Yeah!" I said to myself. "If she's like Paula this should do the
trick" Then I spun around and went to my wardrobe, slipped on a
pair of very skimpy black lacey pants with a little red love heart
on the front, followed by some black seamed hold ups. I looked at
the rail in the wardrobe and, deliberatey not bothering with a bra,
picked out a silky black little mini dress. Very slowly I eased it
over my head, I let it slide over my small pert breasts and down my
body. The straps were very thin and I was quite content when I
looked in the mirror. I stooped down and pulled out a pair of black
t-strap heels, slipped them on and I was ready with ten minutes to
spare, just enough to put some music on, close the curtains as the
light faded, place a couple of vibrators in the drawer by the sofa
just in case, have a small glass of wine and await my guests
enthusiastically.



At exactly 7:30 I heard a car pull up and fall silent. Then the
doors low thud as hey closed, followed by the click click of
stilletto heels that got louder as they approached the lobby
downstairs. A quick buzz sounded and I got up and hit the button by
my door to let them in and the clicking of heels echoed upwards as
they climbed the stairs whilst I opened the door. "Hello lovely"
Paula said as she appeared at the top of the stairs followed by a
slim and attractive looking woman. "Hi" I replied and, holding the
door open, said "Come in" I followed them in to the lounge and took
their jackets to hang in the hallway, telling them to help
themselves to a drink and make themselves at home.



As I returned I saw that Paula was sat on the right of the sofa and
she had her long beautiful hair down and falling loosly over a
black and white patterned blouse, this was complimented by a black
pencil skirt, what I assumed were black stockinged legs and some
very nice black suede ankle boots. "This is Rita" she said, her
looks defying her age as she gestured to the very attractive woman
sat in my other sofa opposite her.



We exchanged hellos and I sat next to Paula after I'd refilled my
glass Rita had straight dark hair as well, parted slightly to her
left so that it fell beautifully over her pretty face and hugged
her shoulders. She was wearing a black top that fell off her right
shoulder and a black short skirt with what I again assumed were
black stockings and a pair of patent leather platformed
sandals.



The three of us sat talking and laughing for over a hour and I
learn't that Rita was 39 and worked in a building society. Like
Paula she was married but loved to be out on her own and have fun,
the fun being parties and sex obviously. We were having a good time
and Paula had gently moved closer to me so had our legs were
touching each others, which made me feel very warm inside and then,
when she put her arm around me and started to caress my neck I knew
I was in for something special.



Her fingers were running up and down my neck and then stroking
through my hair and I saw that Rita was staring straight us with a
look of pleasure on her face before Paula gently pulled my chin
towards her and we kissed, long and lovingly, our tongues
interacting with each other as my hand went to her hip and gently
traced up and down her waist



Our kissing was intense and as she slid her fingers lightly across
my throat, down my chest and then, gently over my rising left
breast to rub my hardening nipple through my dress I looked quickly
at Rita. She was looking intently at us, mouth slightly open and
her right hand was caressing across her collar bone. "No dom and
sub tonight beautiful" she whispered and I knew for sure what was
going to happen. I let Paula slip the strap on my dress over my
shoulder. She started to kiss my shoulder, slowly working her way
down before pulling the material down and exposing my breast. My
nipple was really hard and I sighed as she flicked her tongue over
it, my eyes closed through pure pleasure thst intensified as she
sucked it into her mouth and rubbed my other, still covered,
nipple.



I looked quickly across at Rita. She was now rubbing her left
nipple through her top and her legs had parted a little, no too
much, but just enough to let me catch a tantalising glimpse of her
bare inside thigh under her skirt. "Want to join us?" Paula asked.
"Of course" she replied and she got up and walked over to us before
kneeling down in front of me.



This was amazing, My first time with two women and as Paula pulled
the top of my dress down and then sucked and kissed my nipples, I
felt Backs slipping her hand over my knees which, being the slut I
am, took this as the time to part my thighs so that she could
explore further. Her fingers slowly slid up the inside of my right
thigh, onto the bare skin above my hold up and she ran a finger
along the edge of my pants at the very point where the top of my
inside leg was.



I let out a gasp and she took this as a message to continue. Her
finger started to rub my pussy through my pants which were
immediately wet from her attention. This was all getting too much
for me as I didn't want to have an orgasm too quickly so I lifted
Paula's face away from my tits, They were wet from her saliva and I
was as horny as I've ever been. I kissed her fully again and then
undid the front of her blouse, one button at a time as Rita rubbed
my very wet pussy through my black pants.



I soon had Paula's blouse off and this was followed by me freeing
her gorgeous tits as I unfastened her dark red lacy bra to let her
large tits drop into my hands so I could caress and squeeze them
before rubbing and pinching her large dark sweet nipples. This has
an immediate effect on Paula as she started to moan with desire,
her moans matching mine as Rita's fingers found their way inside my
pants and into my very wet slit, causing me to spread my thighs
even wider apart as I kissed and sucked Paula's hard nipples.



I was loving every second, every trace of Rita's fingers along my
pussy and I jolted as she brushed my clit. Then Paula slipped two
fingers inside me and slowly started to fuck me with them, deeply
and very meaningfully bringing me closer to orgasm again. I was
trying to fight it but it was no good, they had me and they both
knew it because Rita started to rub her thumb hard against my
clitoris. Paula immediately sensed what was happening as she pulled
my mouth away from her tits and kissed me, holding me tight as my
orgasm rose higher before they both sent me into crazy wailing
convulsions that were so intense I almost stopped breathing.



It was unbelievable. I was a sweating shuddering wreck so quickly
and, as my convulsing subsided I slumped back into Paula's arms
whilst Rita gently stroked my puffy, wet and open pussy. "Well?"
Paula asked, smiling down at me and stroking my hair. I looked down
at Rita who was sat on the floor between my thighs and stroking my
legs "Oh yes" I replied softly, "I think we're gonna have some
great times together" We giggled and the three of us got up and I
refilled their glasses with wine. "Let's get these clothes off"
Rita said and, giggling together, the three of us were naked in no
time.



I looked up after kicking my pants away and saw Rita in front of
me. She was quite tall and very slim with pert breasts and sweet
little nipples that caught my eye immediately. "Wow you are so
beautiful. Come here babe!" she said in a rather commanding voice
and I, being my usual sub self, did as she said immediately. We
wrapped our arms around each other and kissed long and hard, our
hands wandering and tits crushed against each other as Paula sat
there, watching us with a fascinated look..



My hands were running up and down Rita's back and I slowly pulled
myself away from her and brought them round to cup her sweet tits
and rub her nipples with my thumbs. "Ahh yes" she sighed, "lick
them for me" I lowered my head and flicked my tongue over her right
nipple whilst I gently pinched her other one before sucking it into
my mouth and gently biting it. Rita was loving it and I just had to
taste her so I started to kiss my way down her tummy, slowly and
teasingly, until I was at the very top of her small trimmed little
triangle of hairs.



Looking around I saw that Paula was fingering herself and getting
really turned on so I winked at her and started to kiss all around
Rita's mound, across the top and on her groin as she opened her
legs. Then I went for it. I got onto my knees and starting with her
clit I licked up and down her very meaty lips before sucking them
into my mouth. She was so wet, the juice tasting fantastic on my
tongue and as she started to moan her hips were starting to push
forward in rythmn with my dancing tongue and my sucking.



"Lie down sweet" I whispered and she immediately lay down and
opened her legs as wide as she could. This was heaven to me, her
wet pussy all open and those lips, wow those lips! I dropped
straight forward and started to lick her again whist I slipped two
fingers inside her and deliberately pushed them in and out, feeling
her inner secret with my fingertips.



I carried on licking Rita and was suddenly surprised as two
handsgrabbed my upturned bum cheeks. It was Paula who clearly just
had to join in and with a giggle she gave me a light slap across
them before pulling my cheeks apart as I stuck my bum further out
for her.



I felt her breath on my left cheek and then kisses, working their
way to the middle. I knew what was going to happen as I continued
to suck and lick Rita's dripping cunt. Gently Paula ran her tongue
up my still wet snatch and probed across my perineum before licking
my bum hole. Wow I loved this and in no time she was rimming me and
slipping the tip of her tongue inside which had me getting
extremely turned on. I lifted my head up and started to pinch
Rita's clit whilst Paula slipped a finger inside my, by now,
opening bum hole and also used her other hand to fuck my pussy.
Then, as I slippped my fingers back in to her, Rita screamed and
gushed all over my hand as she came with a great convulsion which
set me off and I did the same, my wetness literally running down
the inside of my thighs.



Both Rita and I collapsed into a wet sweaty heap on the carpet and
we kissed as our emotions subsided. Paula joined us and we lay for
a short while just caressing each other and talking until we got up
and went into my bedroom.



The night was still pretty young and we carried on for a long time,
using the toys as well, satisfying each other and making my matress
very damp indeed.



Since then we've got together a few more times but we don't see
Rita very often now, which is a shame as I'm hooked on threesomes.



 




He Is My
Young Lover


We drove home pretty much in silence, each lost in our own
thoughts. I would have imagined I be in a state of sexual arousal
after seeing another man kissing and fondling my wife. This is what
I wanted, this is what I dreamed of and masturbated to, time and
time again. Getting to watch a younger man holding my sweet
Catholic wife close on the dance floor, his manhood pressed hard up
against the thin shear material of her summer dress, his hands
smoothly and sensually fondling her soft willing flesh as they
swayed to the music.



 



I wasn't sexual aroused at all. I'm not sure what I felt. Anna gave
no hint as to how she was feeling after being stroked and fondled
by a stranger on a dance floor. I could see she was more than a
little drunk.



 



When the sitter left, we wasted no time in removing our clothes.
Anna took two shots from the bottle of Southern Comfort and led me
to the bedroom. I was hard, harder than I had been in a long, long
time. Anna finished her third whiskey and climbed into the bed. She
knelt waiting for me to get settled in my usual spot on the bottom
and climbed above me.



 



She mounted me. She was open wider than I had ever remembered. If
my balls had been up tight, her cunt would have easily engulfed
them. The head of my tiny cock got in just slightly into her and
she slid her wet clit up against my pubic bone.



 



I came immediately as usual. My ejaculate squirting into the
enterence of my wife's gaping cunt. Anna started groaning and
spitting out. "Fuck me, Jesus, fuck me, oh shit I'm cumming off,
don't you move, don't you fucking move, uh oh Jesus, oh fuck, fuck
me hard, fuck me."



 



She rolled off and lay legs spread gasping. I lightly stroked her
hair and face, told her how beautiful she was and how much I had
enjoyed watching her flirt with her young man and how hard and hot
she had made me. As her breathing quieted and the room grew silent,
I asked her if she was still thinking of following through with our
fantasy to fuck Rick.



 



Her answer was to get back up and start to hump my pubic bone. I
could feel our combined ejaculte, hot, wet, slipping down over my
balls and into the crack of my ass. The hot felt good on my
asshole.



 



"Yes, yes, I want to, oh fuck meeeee yes, she hissed, I want to
fuck him, yes I will fuck. I will fuck, I will fuck. Oh my god,
sweet loving Jesus, I'm going to cum again. Don't fucking move,
fuck, don't move." Anna pumped grunted out her second orgasm.



 



She rolled off me and fell into a drunken sleep, snoring before her
head hit the pillow. My mind was racing. I hoped she wasn't just
talking through the booze. In my mind I began to work the details
of the encounter out in my mind. I was absolutely sure I wanted to
watch this supremely endowed young bull fill Anna's big sloppy
cunt. I wanted to watch while this muscled alpha male mounted my
wife and fucked her long and hard.



 



I realized that if we moved the bed, just a little, I could watch
in secret from the bedroom closet. I slept fitfully that night, my
wife beside me lightly snoring in her drunken stupor.



 



In the morning, Anna had returned to her sweet motherly Catholic
ways, never spoke a single word about our slutty behavior the night
before.



 



I went ahead and made plans with the boy. We agreed on a price for
his services, I would pay him half now and the remainder upon
Anna's satisfaction. I told him I would be out of town for the
weekend and he could have his way with my wife on Saturday night. I
made the ground rules clear. There would be no v******e or forced
sex. He was to follow her instructions and stop will mean to stop.



 



"Look, he said, I am patient and gentle fellow but mister, I'm a
man, and I do what I do. I want your woman to be pleased and very,
very satisfied and I will be firm with her. I want to make her feel
that she has been taken, not brutally but firmly. I will not hurt
or punish or bruise your woman or any woman for that matter. I can
easily sense what is needed to bring a woman to orgasm. I do it and
I do it well. And I figure it’s like a audition, I’d like to get
the job, I'd like to earn as much dinero as I can doing this. "



 



I looked at him closely and I felt comfortable with his answers. I
knew they had been together at the club long enough for Anna to
conclude the man wasn't mean or vicious.



 



I waited for a few days and after Anna had several cocktails I told
her about what I had done and what I wanted to do. She agreed and
laughingly we went directly to the bedroom and moved the bed around
to it's new position. I cleared space enough in the closet to put
in a small chair. Anna posed naked on the bed and we moved the
lamps until I could clearly see her whole body. She was toying with
her clit. The head was exposed and it glistened with her wetness.
With one hand she held back the flesh so her clit stuck out like a
little cock. The other hand dipped it's fingers into her gaping
slit drawing out her wetness.



 



"Suck me, suck my cunt." Anna hissed at me. I had never heard her
speak to me that way before. It sounded more like a command than a
request.



 



I climbed between her legs and began to lower my head to her cunt.
She grabbed my head and began to fuck my face. "I'm going to fuck
that man and you are going to watch and learn how to please me.
Watch him and learn to fuck your woman like a real man."



 



She got her relief. I felt like my lips were bruised. Anna got up
and left me there. I could hear her fixing herself another drink.
She came back into our bed with a tall glass of whiskey on the
rocks and the bottle. She drank it down, turned and refilled it.



 



"Do you need to cum?" she asked in a bored manner. Her speech was
soft and slurred. She reached over and shut the light. We lay in
the darkness silent for a moment. "Well, do you need to get off?
she asked again. "Yes, I would like that. I replied. If you don't
mind too much."



 



Anna rolled over on her back and splayed her legs wide. I got
between her legs and slid my cock into her wet gaping cunt. I came
in less than two minutes. I rolled of her and realized she was
already passed out and probably didn't know I came in her.



 



Saturday evening we had supper as usual. Anna put the baby to sleep
and we retired to the bed room. Anna and I rolled around dry
fucking until it was time for her to get dressed. I went into my
closet and once my eyes adjusted to the darkness I watched as she
carefully dressed.



 



We heard the front bell ring right on time and we both realized the
moment of truth had arrived. I scurried off to my darkened cave. I
heard Anna open the door. "Can I get you a highball Rick?" She
asked. "Sure, I could use a drink right now as a matter of fact,
make it a double."



 



There was the usual small talk about me being away for the weekend.
Anna asked if he brought protection as she had asked him to. Rick
assured her that he did. Anna was on the pill but it didn't hurt to
double up for safety. Neither of us wanted Rick to knock her up.



 



There was a silence and I realized they were in the living room
kissing and fondling. Foreplay, getting ready to make my wife a
slut and me a cuckold. My stomach began to churn and I couldn't
seem to catch my breath as it became clear this was going to
happen. I began to panic a bit as I realized she might not be able
to get off on me ever again after she tasted the forbidden fruit.



 



Rick was a young alpha male from the warrior class. Lean and
muscular. He was shorter and thicker than myself and several years
younger. I wondered how much actual sexual experience he had. I
wondered if he would take her and make her his bitch. He was
certainly powerful enough to dominate both of us if he chose to.



 



I cowered in the darkness of my hideout. I understood now, if I got
caught watching he would beat the fuck out of me. I was frightened
and started to panic. If I could, if I had the courage to stand up
to this testosterone laden stud, I would have stopped the whole
event and sent him away.



 



Instead I cowered in my dark hidden cave while Rick stripped and
prepared to mount my wife. Anna, my sweet little Catholic wife of
good loving parents and regular church on Sundays. Now little sweet
Anna was drunk and lay on her back, legs splayed and lightly
panting as Rick climbed between her legs.



 



It happened swiftly, there was little foreplay needed now. I became
a cuckold.



 



Rick position himself between her legs. He wiggled his fat cock
head and when he felt her open and wet, he shoved his fat, so fat
of a cock, balls deep into Anna.



 



Anna gasped and grunted like a pig as he immediately began to pump
her. Suddenly my fears melted and I felt my cock begin to harden.
The animal noises both grunts of pleasure and on Anna's part
astonishment as his powerful haunches thrust his piston of a dick
deep into her and back out to the base of his large mushroom headed
cock.



 



"Oh fuck, oh,ah,ah,uh,uh, oh sweet Jesus and Anna, fuckkkkkkkkkkkkk
me! Fuck, fuck I'm going to cum you bastard, I fucking cumming
off...You, you're, oh my fucking god I am cu.....uh,uh,
ohhhhhhhhhhhhhh!"



 



But Rick did stop, he was like a train engine plunging in and out
of her. Anna had gone limp when she came. It looked like she may
have somewhat passed out. Ricks young strong muscles easily pulled
her groin up to his balls and continued to have his way with my
wife.



 



"You wanted to fuck a big cock baby, this what you wanted? Cunt,
talk to me...is my dick big enough for your big sloppy wet cunt.
You are a big cunted slut. No wonder your husband and his tiny
pecker can't satisfy your needs. You need a big fucking hard cock
to pleasure you." Rick spoke as he held her torso off the bed and
fucked.



 



Anna was fucking back I could see she was drooling both from her
mouth and her cunt. Rick pulled out and with one of his powerful
hands, flipped her over on to her stomach. He pulled up her hips
and began to fuck her doggie style. Anna's face was pressed into
the mattress, I could hear her muffled groans of pleasure. Rick
grabbed the hair on the back of her head and pulled her head back
as he fucked and fucked her.



 



"You're my bitch now, you hear me cunt. You're my fucking bitch and
I'm adding you to my slut list. I'll fuck you when and where I
want. You understand that bitch. You are my bitch now, do you hear
me slut, do you hear me?"



 



"Yes, my god, oh,uhhhhh,sweet Jesus. Anna gasped. I'm your bitch,
your little fucking bitch, fuck me now, fuck me hard, I'm going to
cum, Jesus fucking Christ, Jesus, uh uh ooooh....uh, uh."



 



The sound, the sound of my wife's cunt, sloppy and wet, being
pumped hard. My little cock drooled precum down the side of my leg.
My fears melted away and were replaced with drooling lust. The room
was filled with grunts and moans of pleasure. The smell of sex
flooded the bedroom. My cock drooled pre-cum and I dared not touch
the hard little thing as I was certain I would cum immediately.



 



By now, Anna had gotten on top, in her favorite position. As big as
Rick was, she engulfed him completely. I knew her hot dripping
juices were spilling out and dripping down his tight hard balls. It
was her time and she made the most of it.



 



"Yes, I'm going to fuck you, I'm fuckin'....Jesus, Jesus, Jesus oh
god I'm going to..unnh oh, oh, huh, huh god oh" Anna cried as she
satisfied her lust.



 



She was sitting straight up when she came. Pressing the man's cock
as deep as she possibly could into her cunt. I could clearly see
the waves of pleasure rock through her soft body. Her hands were on
the boy's muscular chest and she began to thrust her hips into him.
The only sounds in the room were Anna’s short sharp intakes of
breath and the wet slap of her open cunt as she climbed up to the
peak. She came without a whisper, her mouth was open but no sound
emerged. She slumped forward, collapsing onto his chest in
exhaustion.



 



Anna breath came is short gasps. "Fuck yes, oh sweet Jesus and
Anna, oh my god, that was good." She rolled off and lay with her
legs splayed. She was exhausted. Rick mounted her and began to
fuck. For the first few minutes, Anna lay like a log beneath him.
Rick fucked, grunted and moaned as he tried to get his nut in my
sated wife. Slowly Anna's legs came up and wrapped around the studs
back. He pumped her harder and faster. I could see he was close. I
began to squeeze the shaft of my cock. I could sense his passion
rising, He pumped her with purpose and now he was about to cum in
my wife.



 



"Cunt, I'm going to get you.....you fuckin' slut, take my cum, baby
take my cum." He cried.



 



Anna was pumping back at him as he released his sperm deep into her
cunt. Deeper than she had ever in her life received that hot male
white liquid.



 



To my amazement, the man didn't pull out a flaccid cum covered
dick. He continued to fuck my wife. He again flipped her onto her
belly, lay over her pinning her to the bed as he continued to hump
the mother of my child.



 



Anna lay silently and passively, letting Rick have his way with
her. Slowly I heard her begin to make little whimpering sounds. She
began to sob as the man pounded her. It wasn't pain my wife was
experiencing but another orgasm building up in her as Ricks fat, so
fucking fat, cock pumped her like a locomotive.



 



"Oh my god, my fucking god, I'm going to cum again. Yessssss, oh my
....un, uh oh Jesus, Jesus.....uh, ah, ah, oh oh fu...oh my god!"
she cried into the pillow as she orgasmed yet again.



 



This time the stud pulled her up hard against his loins and grunted
out his second nut deep into Anna.



 



They both collapsed this time and the only sound in the room was
them gasping for breath. I squeezed my hard tiny bit of manhood and
my cum squirted harmlessly out onto the floor.



 



Rick pulled his softened tool from my wife's cunt. It made a
plopping sound as he pulled out. Anna's cunted farted loudly. She
never moved as her lover made his way to the master bathroom.



 



I heard the shower start and I left the dark of my closet cave.
Anna rolled over and stared at me. She reached over and took a gulp
of whiskey.



 



"Get out, get the fuck out, she hissed. Get out of here and leave
us alone." I left the room and slunk away to the basement. I paced
and chewed my nails. I could hear the bed squeak as the young male
continued to have his way with my woman. Rick did not leave for
another two hours. As I heard his car driving away I made my way
back to my bedroom only to find my wife passed out drunk flat on
her back.



 



There was a wet spot beneath her where the juices from their
copulation leaked into the bed. It looked to me as there was
another man's sperm dripping out. It looked like a cream pie. I
tasted it. It was cum, my bitch wife had let the cum in her.



 



I crawled into the bed. Lying down on another man's sperm. I was
hot, crazy full of lusts as my nose filled with smell of fresh cum.
I lay on my back and fondled my hardened little dick. I rolled over
and got between Anna's legs. I pulled them apart, Anna mumbled in
her drunkenness, I pressed my face into her cunt and began to lick
the boy's cum that dripped from her. It was still hot as it dripped
slowly out of her cunt. I moved up and mounted her pumping twice, I
quickly released my load into her wetness.








Happy Wife
Happy Life Cuckold


This story is about the love between a small cocked husband and his
beautiful wife.



 



Let me start out by introducing my wife Kim, she is the love of my
life. Kim is a petite big breasted blonde with sex on her mind
24hrs a day. She has total control over me, which I enjoy. She
makes all the decisions in our marriage. We have been married for
over 20 years and we still love each other like the first time we
met.



 



She can also be one of the nastiest slut's you have ever met. The
biggest problem in our marriage was that she doesn't like to suck
cock or taste cum. It took a long time for me to get use to not
getting my cock sucked, or coming in a hot wet mouth.



 



But she always was free with her pussy and ass. As long as I
cleaned her up after fucking her. She didn't like cum at all, even
when I cum inside her, as soon as we were done I had to get her
cleaned up. And I don't mean with a towel, I mean get down there
and suck the cum out of her.



 



I had been tasting my cum for a few years before I had meet Kim, so
that didn't bother me much. What bothered me the most was having a
small penis, and knowing that Kim craved a bigger cock then I could
give her.



 



I went to a Adult Bookstore and bought her a 8" rubber cock with a
3" girth. When I got home that night, I didn't say anything about
it, as I was sucking on her clit, I slipped it out from under the
sheet and started inserting it into her very wet hole. She started
moaning like I have never heard her, she was humping back and
before I knew it she had slipped the whole thing in her.



 



I was so happy to see my wife being satisfied, it made me so horny
I was licking her asshole while she had grabbed the end of the
rubber cock and was fucking herself wildly. She seemed to have cum
over and over. When she was done, she rolled over to me and thanked
me for the best fuck she had ever had.



 



It kind of hurt my feelings what she said. But I understood, my
cock is so small, I have seen bigger clits on a woman. This went on
for months I fucked Kim more with the dildo then I did with my
cock. It worked out real good for Kim, because she didn't like cum
any ways.



 



And I was jacking off more than I had ever, of course I was eating
it and she loved to watch me. That would give her another chance to
fuck herself. I didn't know this till later on, that she had gotten
addicted to her rubber cock, and was fucking herself with it after
I left for work and all during the afternoon.



 



At this time, I hadn't fucked her for over two months. I started
out tongue fucking her asshole and moved on to her pussy. As soon
as my lips touched her pussy lips I knew something was wrong. My
wife's beautiful pussy was gaped open, she had stretched the hole
out and her lips where even longer.



 



My face was buried in her cunt and she was moaning like the whore
she was. After I had satisfied her over and over, I climbed up on
top of her. I sank my little cock into her and was fucking her
hard. When she looked up at me and ask me when I was going to fuck
her instead of dry humping her.



 



When she said that my little hard cock became a little soft cock. I
couldn't even cum. Kim wanted to know what was wrong, of course I
didn't tell her I was hurt by what she had said. So she jumped up
and went over to the dresser and got something out of the drawer.



 



She came over and threw something at me. I caught it and she said "
put this cock cage on". I did as I was told and locked it around my
balls and handed her the key. The last time we did this, It was a
time to remember.



 



Kim then had me get on my hands and knees, as she was telling me
how disappointed she was that I couldn't cum tonight. She then
explained to me that she believed I was jacking off too much, is
the reason I couldn't cum.



 



Then she informed me that my cock and balls would stay locked up
till further notice. As she was speaking she had the lube out and
was starting to finger my ass. Kim has only played with my ass a
few times. I love ass play. Kim might not have fucked me much in
the ass, but I have been known to stick a carrot in my ass and fuck
myself. I learned later that I was massaging my prostate.



 



By now she had two fingers in and was working on number 3. My legs
started quivering and it felt like I was Cumming. My little cock
was straining in my cage. I remember Kim started saying "you like
it when I play with your ass" she kept saying that over and over.



 



Finally I answered her with a "yes, fuck me, fuck me" my asshole
felt so damn full and I was loving it. My cock started throbbing
inside the cage, next thing I knew I was cumming all inside it. Kim
jerked her fingers out of my ass. Then she told me that I had
better liked cumming, because that was the last time I would be
shooting for a while.



 



She also informed me that I would be getting lots of anal training
in the month to come. She said that as long as I was in anal
training I would have to wear my cage. She also let me know that my
anal training would end when I could take a large cock in my ass,
and she expected to see me fuck a real cock within the next 30
days.



 



She than let me know that she loved me very much and how much she
appreciates me. She said they will be a lot of changes in the near
future, like I will be sucking real cocks and fucking other men for
her. That it has come a time in her life where she needed a larger
real cock, not a big fat fake one.



 



And since she doesn't like to suck cock or eat cum, that would be
my job. I couldn't believe what I was hearing. She then stated that
I wouldn't cum again till I could take a cock and make it cum in my
ass. After I thought about what she told me, I agreed 100%. Happy
wife, Happy life. I knew right from the very first anal lesson I
could fuck a cock the first day.



 



Why do you think I call myself Anal Slave now. Of course I was
playing games with Kim, day after day Kim massaged my anus, I would
start to cum and she would stop. I was enjoying myself, and not for
a better term, I was milking it!



 



I didn't know it but Kim knew I was ready to be fucked after only
two weeks, she brought this college student home and had him hiding
in the closet. She had me in the bed finger fucking me, she had all
her petite hand in my ass except for her thumb.



 



She then pulled all her fingers out went over to the dresser got
the key out and unlocked my cock cage. She then told me I was about
to graduate, she turned and called out to Bob.



 



When Bob stepped out of the closet. His massive cock was swinging
back and forth. All my eyes was fixed on was his giant member
waving in front of me. I was in shock, I reached out and wrapped my
fingers around it and it was like I was in a trance.



 



I stuck it straight into the back of my throat and licked it as it
was coming out. First time I had ever tasted a real cock and I
could tell I was a natural born cocksucker. I started kissing it
around the head all the way down to his coconut size balls.



 



I was so turned on that my unlocked cock that hadn't cum in two
weeks was leaking sperm out of it. Bob told Kim that he thought I
probably had sucked cock before.



 



Kim didn't know it but they was a faggot sitting in his car out in
the parking lot of the Adult Book store where I bought her rubber
cock. He seen what I had bought and we both went into a back room
where you could watch movies and we sucked each other off. I didn't
let him cum in my mouth, but I did cum in his. He also made the
comment about my small cock but I sure had a lot of cum for him,
since I never get a blow job from Kim.



 



I kept sucking on Bob thinking I was going to suck him dry, I
wanted his cum bad. When Kim noticed Bob was going to cum, she made
him stop. Kim pulled her skirt up and ask Bob if he wanted to fuck
her or me first.



 



I spoke up and suggested that Bob fuck Kim first and when he gets
ready to cum that I would love to suck him off and taste his cum.
Then he could fuck me later. Kim agreed , I could tell she wanted a
big cock and I wanted to taste his young load of spunk. Since this
was the first time we did anything like this, we both wanted it to
be special.



 



Kim took command she explained to me that I would be doing the same
thing over and over after this night. That I would suck her lovers
cock till it was hard, then I would insert their cock into her love
hole or asshole, which ever they wanted.



 



If during the course of the fuck they needed lube I was to pull the
cock out and slurp my saliva on it. I could jack off or fuck
myself, but I was not allowed to cum. At this point all I wanted
was some hard meat in my mouth.



 



I edged Bobs cock three or four times. I was getting good at this
and I was eager to learn. I wanted to be the best cocksucker and
cum eater ever. And I knew the more I edged him the less time he
would be fucking my wife and the more volume of cum I would be
receiving from him after the fuck.



 



I was right he stuck his cock into Kim and filled her up, she was
moaning like the first time I fucked her with a Rubber cock. That
made be happy, Bob didn't fuck her 5 minutes before he yelled out
I'm cumming. I knew it because I was sucking one hell of a load
down my throat.



 



It seemed like I was a old pro at sucking cock and eating cum. Kim
won't kiss me after I have sucked cock. So I get up and brush my
teeth so I can kiss her.








Double
Date


A double date turns into a threesome, with one man cuckolded.



 



Before dinner, Jasmine jerked me off onto her tits. I had spent all
day in the office and my balls were swollen, so when she took off
her top and started pumping my cock, I came pretty quickly. Like a
good little vixen, Jasmine kept stroking every drop of cum onto her
chest, even sticking out her tongue and licking the tip of my cock
for a few more morsels.



 



Dinner was at IHOP with Jasmine's friend Amber and her new
boyfriend. Amber was a slut and a cocktease, and had a reputation
around town as an easy lay. I thought Amber was hot as balls,
especially that tight perfect ass. For months, I had been begging
Jasmine to invite Amber to our bedroom, so I could smoosh my face
into my girlfriend's pillowy tits while the thin slut Amber rode my
cock. Jasmine said no every time I asked, which was a bummer.



 



Jasmine was a thick bitch, with huge titties and hips that are easy
to grab as you fuck. Don't get me wrong, there is nothing I love
more than a curvy girl who slurps down cock like a milkshake. And
Jasmine spills flesh out of a bikini in every way a man could want.
Really, with tits like hers, there is no such thing as a
conservative outfit. Every piece of fabric stretches and strains
under her body until she's just dripping sex.



 



But every once in a while, I'd get a craving for a thin tight slut
like Amber and my eyes would wander. It wasn't just her cute ass
and adorable tits. Amber's life was like a porno designed by a
horny teenager. She lost her virginity in a gang bang with her step
brother's hung friends. She got two thugs from rival gangs to spit
roast her, and then drain their loads into her mouth like a mixing
pot.



 



But most famously, and most frequently, she was a sucker for any
big cock that swung her way. Amber would approach strangers in the
grocery store if she thought they had a big bulge. She hung out
naked in men's locker rooms (nobody fucking protested to the hottie
sprawled nude on the carpet) looking for big dick. If you were
under 6 inches, Amber wouldn't give you a second glance. But if you
were well hung, then everything and anything was on the table, at
any time.



 



To be perfectly honest, my cock was 5.8 inches, slightly below
Amber's prick size minimum. But I was hoping that if it ever did
happen, Jasmine could cash in on years of friendship with the big
cock slut to get my underachiever into the most well fucked pussy
in town. It's not like Amber would actually fucking pull out a
ruler to measure my cock, but with a size queen like Amber, I guess
anything is possible.



 



But Jasmine said no to a threesome every time. It's not like
Jasmine is a prude: I've heard the stories of what kind of trouble
she got into before she settled down with me. With knowledge of all
the black cock that has passed through my girl, it's a wonder I can
stay hard inside that seriously fucked pussy. Not that Jasmine and
I fuck too much any more. At the start of us dating, we were having
sex pretty regularly, but it's slowed down a ton. She'll jerk me
off onto those massive breasts, and then sit on my face for an hour
each night while she watches the Daily Show and creams.



 



Anyway, Jasmine and I arrived to dinner and Amber texted saying she
would be late. Even after licking all my cum off her tits, Jasmine
said she was still hungry so we got her a salad to start. Sitting
across the table, watching my big titty girlfriend eat was
hypnotic. She looks like a Carl's Jr ad, if she were blonde. Let's
just say that when she drizzled a glaze over those lettuce leaves,
I was thinking about drizzling another kind of glaze all over those
tits.



 



"So what, Amber is bringing a new boyfriend, right?" I asked.
Jasmine nodded. "His name is Grant. I haven't met him yet but he's
a real fucking stud. I'm serious, you wouldn't believe the cock
this dude is packing. We both know Amber likes them long and thick,
but she's struck the real white whale with this one. Can't be under
12 inches. Huge and veiny, with these big hanging balls. She's
texted me like 600 pictures of the thing since she started fucking
him. I'm obsessed with it, I can't get my hand down into my pants
fast enough when she sends me a new one."



 



I got a little nervous thinking about my girlfriend fisting herself
looking at another dude's dick. Especially one that was literally
bigger than two of mine stuck end to end. Damn, and he was coming
to dinner too. But it's not like I could say anything. Jasmine
knows that I'm jerking it to porn and Facebook bikini photos of her
friends. I mean, she's the one texting me pics of her friends in
the changing room, tits out and everything. But she always knows
that they never have a body that comes close to Jasmine's fuckable
curves. I couldn't say that for my cock against Grant's.



 



It took them long enough, but Grant and Amber finally arrived.
Watching Amber come through the door in her booty shorts made my
cock start to rise. Even though I had just cum less than an hour
ago all over Jasmine, if there was any fuck slut in the world who
was going to give me a stiffie, it was Amber. I reached across the
table in my lap to try to get Jasmine to press down on my cock. She
jerked her arm back and shot me a glance. "Hey y'all," she said,
turning to a smile as she greeted the new couple. I waved.



 



Amber sat next to my girlfriend, and the fucker Grant took a seat
next to me. He wasn't what I expected from Jasmine's description of
the horse-hung stud. Instead of big and buff, he was kind of lanky,
though really tall. He had a bad smell, like body odor and
cigarettes, but with a skank like Amber, I shouldn't have expected
James Bond in a suit. Across the table, I watched Amber give a wink
to Jasmine, as if to say, "Did you check out the bulge?"



 



Instinctively, I shot a quick glance to the lap next to me. Grant
was fucking hung all right. He had on gym shorts that were no match
for the bulge he was packing between his legs. I mean, it looked
like a roll of cookie dough, but even longer. With all that slack,
and with the flimsy gym shorts, he was risking the tip of his cock
to just dangle out the right leg. Good thing he was so tall.



 



I'll admit, seeing Grant's bulge was a little sexy. I'm not gay or
anything, but it was hard for my mind to see that thing and not
picture it splitting open sexy little Amber from the inside. Like,
can you imagine Amber's tiny tight body taking in all that fucking
cock, inch by inch by inch? God, the idea of him spinning that slut
on her back and feeding his whole length to her pussy was better
than any porno I could think of. No wonder my girlfriend was
dripping wet every night from looking at it.



 



Everyone ordered pancakes, plus my girlfriend got a side of bacon.
I drooled a little thinking about how that bacon was going to make
her thick fat ass even juicier. There was no denying it: my cock
was rock hard under the table with these two drop-dead sexy ladies
across from me. Amber especially, casting out natural "fuck me"
eyes that made her even more irresistible. She was telling a story
about her writing class, and what a perv her professor was and how
she was worried she might fail. I wasn't listening but I sure was
paying attention.



 



When the conversation died down, Jasmine started asking Grant about
himself. "So what do you do?" He shrugged. "Play lacrosse with the
city college, and I sell weed on the side." "Oh sweet, I like to
smoke but I haven't done so much since I started dating him." Grant
turned towards me. "I'm not much of a d**g guy," I answered, but he
didn't seem to care. "You're missing out. Amber and I blazed on the
way over and I'm pretty chill right now." He glanced over to
Jasmine. "Do you want to get high now? I have some out in the
truck, it would only take a second." I looked at Jasmine, then back
at Amber. "Go ahead," I answered, then slyly added, "But Amber, why
don't you stay here and keep me company." She scooted out of the
booth so Jasmine could exit and soon enough, I was alone across
from Amber.



 



"Jasmine's tits look fucking amazing tonight," Amber said, right
off the bat. So fucking sexy. She was right, too, and I told her
that. She smiled. "Have you been fucking her senseless like she
deserves?" I hesitated with my answer, but Amber didn't wait.
"That's okay, I know the details. Jasmine and I text each other
everything." "Like what?" "Like the fact that you eat her out every
night and make her cum like an orange juicer." Holy fuck Amber was
getting me hard. Even the way Amber moved was sexy.



 



"Did you see the way my boyfriend was checking out her tits?" Amber
asked. I hadn't noticed anything, but now it seemed obvious. "Grant
is a very sexual creature, and he fucks me senseless, but I can't
offer him the giant fucking rack like Jasmine can. The things we
used to do before she starting dating you. We would pick up guys
together, I would make out with them while Jasmine let them fuck
her big tits and then lick their asshole clean while he fucked the
shit out of me. We could have done wild things to a guy like Grant
if you weren't in the picture."



 



Amber continued. "Man, he really like those tits. Grant's jaw was
on the fucking table practically while he was listening to her
talk. Like, did you see the drool coming down his chin? Jasmine
knew it too, she was shaking those things all throughout, trying to
get more of his attention. I warned Grant too, I said, this chick
we are having dinner with, she's my friend and she's got the
biggest fucking melons you've ever seen. Delicious big knockers
that she can really fuck with. But she's got a boyfriend now."



 



Amber was getting hot and heavy now as she kept going. "So I said
to him, listen, if you want to fuck this slut I get it, those
fucking tits, right? But she does have a boyfriend and he'll be
there. And she loves him, even if they haven't had sex in a while
and she's been touching herself like crazy to pictures of YOUR
MONSTER COCK. I don't think it's going to be so easy for you to get
her alone. It's not like you're going to be able to pick this slut
up under the nose of her own fucking boyfriend."



 



Amber's warning about my big titty girlfriend got me worried. It
had been a long time since she went out into the truck with Grant
and his horse cock. Was it really possible that she had whipped out
her big tits and was currently stroking off that prick? But I took
a breath. I could see them out the window of the restaurant, the
truck was right there. I could see Jasmine and Grant in the front
of his truck, smoking weed maybe a little too blatantly. Nobody was
naked, nobody was fucking around. "Amber, you fucking liar," I
said, smiling, "You're trying to freak me out for no reason. Look
at them out there, they're not even fooling around" Amber sighed.
"Dude, I'm not lying to you. The point is that they could be. You
think that if you weren't sitting right here, her tits wouldn't be
popped out of that tight fucking shirt? Of course they would."



 



I reached across the table and grabbed Amber's hands. "What about
you, Amber? You just told me how you and she used to take guys
together. Why don't you come back home with Jasmine and me? Why
don't you slip off that outfit and dance naked with her, and let me
fuck you both?" Amber didn't pull her hands back, so I kept going.
"Take that tight little ass of yours and plant it on my face and
I'll show you what kind of pussy eating I can do. Sure, I don't
have a huge cock like Grant but I'll make you cum ten times harder
using just my tongue."



 



Amber leaned forward and whispered in my ear. "Why don't you and
Jasmine come back to Grant's place after dinner?" I looked at Amber
and nodded. I don't care about that fucker Grant or his huge cock,
but I was looking at Amber's body and I couldn't say no. As long as
I could plant my face in Amber's round tight ass, who was I to
complain?



 



After dinner, I paid for the group since Grant and Jasmine were too
high. Everyone piled into Grant's truck, expecting me to drive. "No
come back here, sweetheart," Grant said to Jasmine when she tried
to get into the front seat. As I took instructions from my phone on
where to drive, Grant blazed up with Jasmine and Amber in the back.
He sat in the middle, with one hand on each girl's thigh. I wanted
to say something, to tell that big dick prick to lay his hands off
my woman, but then I thought about how badly I wanted to get some
action with Amber so I stayed quiet. Keeping my eyes on the road, I
only imagined Grant groping my girlfriend's tits.



 



They were whispering something I couldn't hear. Jasmine called my
name. "Babe?" she said, stoned out of her mind. "You wouldn't mind
if Grant took out his cock back here, would you?" I glanced behind
me, past Grant's shit eating grin, to Amber. She shot me a cold
look that confirmed that this wasn't really a request. "Of course
that's fine," I lied. Grant pulled out his huge white cock where I
saw it in person for the first time. In the rearview mirror, I
could see Amber curled up next to it, her arm waving above it to
demonstrate just how girthy Grant's impressive penis was.



 



The rest of the car ride was painful as I waited for things to
escalate. Grant couldn't keep his cock still for a moment. He was
waving it around, making both girls smile and giggle. He rubbed it
against Amber's thighs, then had the audacity to rub it against
Jasmine's. She didn't try to stop him, only smiled as the heat of
its bulbous head pulsed against her tan skin. I was waiting for him
to go farther, so I could stop the car and make a scene. Instead,
he only kept playfully rubbing it against my girlfriend, her
holding it for a moment, until we arrived at his apartment.



 



At Grant's place, I sat on the couch with my blazed girlfriend,
gripping her tightly with my arm around her fit curvy waist. I
pressed her against the corner, trying to make sure Grant wouldn't
sit next to her. He hadn't put pants back on, and had taken off his
shirt. With Amber, Jasmine, and I still clothed, the buck naked
Grant looked like a Greek God. His cock and balls swayed low as he
stepped around the carpet. Amber helped him pack a bowl across the
room as I hugged my girlfriend. He pressed a button on his phone
and music started to play. Jasmine, suddenly alert, leapt up to
dance. I asked her to sit back down, but she wasn't listening. She
grabbed her shirt sensually, twisted her knees and danced to the
floor, smiling and grooving to the music.



 



As Jasmine danced, Grant came over and planted himself in the seat
where she had been sitting. He didn't seem to notice me one bit. He
was grinning and hollering at Jasmine as she danced, egging her on.
I saw her smile back at him and respond, jiggling more flesh,
sticking out her ass, shaking her shoulders so her big tits moved.
Grant grabbed his cock and waved it at her from the couch, and my
stoned girlfriend giggled and took her top off to the music. My
cock stirred seeing her sweaty brown tits dangling free.



 



I called her over to me. "Yes babe?" she asked me, brushing her
melons up against my shoulder. "I think this has gone too far.
Can't you see the way that big cock stud is oggling you? I mean,
he's stroking himself right next to me, drooling all over you."
Jasmine leaned in closer until I could feel her hot breath on my
neck. "Just let it happen, babe. Let me fool around with him and
you can have your time in the sun with Amber. Wouldn't you like
that?" In the moment, all I could think about was the big beautiful
pair in front of me and how much Grant wanted to rub his face in
them. But then I thought about the sex vixen across the room, and I
nodded.


OEBPS/Images/bod_cover.jpg
EROTICST
EWA

EROTICST
EWAHEART

ORIESBY.

HEART

ORIES BY

*‘w

EROTIC STORIES BY
EWAHEART

EROTIC STORIES BY
EWAHEART





